18 July, 1959

The Secretary of the Grand Lodge of the State of Arizona.

Mr. Joseph A. E. Ivey, P. O. Box 1488, Tucson 8, Arizona

Dear Brother Secretary and Brethren:

It is with pleasure that I have the opportunity to send fraternal greetings and best wishes to you.

After a long period without fraternal contact with you, I, as Deputy Grand Master of the Italian National Grand Lodge and Chairman of Italy's Committee on Fraternal Relations, have the pleasure of communicating the election results held in the Grand Assembly in Rome on January 10,11,12,1959:

Tito Ceccherini, Specialized physician

Vincenzo Francia, Physician
Enzo Milone, Attorney at Law
Alessandro Lagi, Physician
Angelo Angelone, Manager, Insurance Co.
Vito Bottalico, Attorney at Law
Domenico Fraioli, Official, Treasury Dept.
Augusto Picardi, Colonel, Italian Army
Giorgio Zani, Accountant
Angelo Incelli, Evangelic Minister
Antonio D'Alessandro, Attorney at Law
Fedele Spoto, Major, Italian Army
Carlo Ciuppi, Physician
Vittorio Dei, Professor

Grand Master

Past Grand Master
Deputy Grand Master
Deputy Grand Master
Grand Secretary
Grand Crator
Grand Treasurer
Grand Master of Ceremony
Grand Chamberlain
Grand Chaplain
Grand First Watcher
Second Grand Watcher
Grand Standard Bearer
Grand Herald

The much regretted period of silence was due to the great re-organization work we had in a terrible climate of fierce opponents such as Political Catholic Organizations and Communists ones.

Masonry, for us, is way above and beyond political and religious questions and, of these two things, Masonry must interest itself only to control that men in our Country are completely free and that politics and religion do not become weapons for a dictatorship in the hands of a few inconsiderate men.

Here, in Italy, we know that your Organization is way ahead in work and

July 18, 1959

we, after 30 clandestine years and in hard conditions as explained above, do not despair in making our much desired dream come true of Universal Brotherhood.

We would enjoy receiving some communications from our American Brothers and anxiously looking forward to it.

With our very best wishes to you and your families, I remain

Sincerely and Fraternally yours,

Enzo Milone

Mailing address:

Avv. Enzo Milone, Via Salvator Rosa 287, Naples, Italy